
 

 

 

November 28, 2023 

 
Congressman Gus Bilirakis 
8731 Citizens Drive 
Suite 135 
New Port Richey, FL  34654 
 
Dear Congressman Bilirakis: 
 
Hernando County has received numerous complaints about the process that Open Infra 
is using for installing Fiber Optic / Broadband cable in the right of way of our residential 
roadways.  They are installing obnoxiously loud pedestals containing equipment and 
some sort of fan in front of our citizens’ houses.  The fan sounds like a leaf blower on 
full power, cycling on/off all day and night.  This company is not taking in account the 
needs of the neighborhood in which the installation is occurring. 
 
Hernando County respectively request assistance from your office as Hernando County 
is not allowed to regulate Fiber Optic / Broadband. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
John Allocco, Chairman 
Hernando County Board of County Commissioners 
 


